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Executive Director’s Corner

When this year began, who could have 
predicted the path that it would take?  The 
Chippewa Watershed Conservancy went into 2020 
with plans for how we thought the year would 
progress.  We watched those plans unravel before 
our eyes when COVID-19 began to impact our 
state.  We cancelled in-person events including 
our 25th Annual Spring Banquet and a CWC 35th 
anniversary celebration that never got beyond the 
initial planning phase.  We transitioned to working 
from home.  We cancelled travel plans.  We sorta 
got used to remote meetings, sorta.    We learned 
to wear a mask when we had to go out in public.  
We learned to keep socially distant.  We watched 
our circles get smaller and smaller until only the 
people that truly mattered were left in them.  We 
learned to cope.

At the same time we watched something 
amazing happen.  People rediscovered the 
outdoors.  We watched birds in our backyards.  
We gardened.  We walked in our neighborhoods 
and our local parks.  We hit the local trails instead 
of hitting the gym.  Nature became our place to 
find comfort and peace of mind.  The parking lots 
at Bundy Hill and Sylvan Solace and other CWC 
preserves seemed to be constantly full this spring 
when people were working from home and kids 
were home from school.  

As the year progressed, the visitation rates 
never really seemed to slow down. As people 
returned to work and school, they just shifted 
their visits to evenings and weekends.  This 
summer we did a usage study of our four 
flagship properties (Audubon Woods, Bundy 
Hill, Hall’s Lake, and Sylvan Solace).  We found 
that over a four week period more than 1,300 
people visited those four locations!  If anything, 
the numbers for fall have risen as people 
have enjoyed the (so far) mild weather and 
beautiful fall colors.  We predict that those four 
properties alone will have hosted more than ten 
thousand visitors by the end of the year.

We saw a surge in new memberships to the 
CWC – approximately twenty percent of our 
current members never held a membership prior 
to 2020!  When we were able to host in-person 
events again with social distancing, registration, 
and limits on participants, we had people 
requesting to be placed on waiting lists.  Even 
our volunteer outings drew crowds, with people 
queuing up to build trails and remove invasive 
species.  We’ve known all along that our 
personal lives and the life of our communities 
are enriched by connections to the natural 
world.  This year we’ve experienced the mental, 
emotional, and physical benefits that exposure 
to the natural world provides.

We want to keep those good feelings going 
in the New Year.  We want you to stay involved, 
interested, and active in the outdoors.  We’re 
already planning a slate of activities to get us 
through the winter with sunrise hikes on the 
Winter Solstice and New Year’s Day, full moon 
hikes throughout the winter, snowshoe hikes, 
and as many other events as we are able to 
schedule.  We’ll also be starting a year-long 
celebration of a milestone anniversary for Sylvan 
Solace Preserve (see page 5) and introducing 
three new programs to fill your year with 
adventure (see page 2 for more details).

Do we know what challenges next year will 
bring?  No, but we’re excited to find out! 

Until then Be Well and Happy Trails.



We want you to get outside and exploring year round.  With that in mind, we’ve 
created three new programs to help you get off the couch and out the door.  

CWC Passport to Adventure
Are you looking for your next local adventure but don’t 
know where to start?  We’ve compiled a checklist of 
adventures centered on CWC preserves (downloadable from 
our website).    Complete as many of the checklist items as 
possible.  In December 2021 we’ll ask you to submit your 
checklist to be entered into a prize drawing.  CWC staff will 
be also be completing this list of adventures over the next 
year and sharing our experiences online.

Big Tree Challenge
We want to find the biggest tree on a CWC preserve.  We 
don’t know where it is or what species it might be.  That’s 
where you come in.  We want you to explore our preserves 
and find the biggest trees that you can find.  Measure their 
circumference (at 4.5 feet from ground level), take a photo, 
and record the GPS coordinates.  Submit this data to us 
and we’ll sort through it to pick winners in two categories: 
biggest broadleaf tree and biggest needleleaf tree.  The 
individuals that submit the two winning entries will receive 
prize packages.

Bundy Hill Vertical Mile Challenge
Looking for a physical challenge in 2021?  From the parking 
lot to the summit of Bundy Hill, there’s an elevation change 
of 170 vertical feet.  To climb a mile at Bundy Hill you need 
to make 31 round trips to the summit and log at least 37 
trail miles!  Don’t worry, you don’t have to do it all at once.  
Take a week, a month, or even all year.  The only rule is that 
you must snap a photo of the summit marker on each trip.  
Once you’ve completed the challenge, send us a collage of 
your summit photos and we’ll mail you a pair of stickers 
commemorating your feat.

Further details of these programs will be available on our website prior to January 1st, 2021.



Removal of a large dock that had washed up along the river bank at Neyer Preserve. 

New puncheon installed at 
Hiawatha Hills Preserve

A new section of trail at Sylvan Solace 
Preserve to replace a section that 

frequently flooded. 

Trail restoration volunteers at 
Audubon Woods Preserve.

Volunteers constructed a new section of trail at Hall’s Lake Natural Area.

Did you miss out on stewardship volunteer opportunities in 2020?  Check cwc-mi.org/events 
or follow us on Facebook or Instagram @cwc_mi to keep up to date on upcoming volunteer 

opportunities.  Our 2021 stewardship season will begin in March.



2020 Stewardship Success 
Stewardship of our preserves is one of the biggest ongoing challenges that we face 
as an organization.  We started 2020 with a list of stewardship tasks that we wanted to 
accomplish before the end of the year.  Thanks largely to a dedicated corps of volunteers 
we were able to complete a litany of new projects and backlogged tasks such as trail 
construction at Hall’s Lake Natural Area; trail restoration at Bundy Hill Preserve and 
Sylvan Solace Preserve; boardwalk construction at Neyer Preserve and log puncheon 
construction at Hiawatha Hills Preserve; erosion control at Audubon Woods Preserve; 
and invasive species removal at Bundy Hill, Audubon Woods, Hall’s Lake, and Hiawatha 
Hills.  One of our biggest stewardship successes of the year was the removal of invasive 
autumn olive from nearly eleven acres of Sylvan Solace Preserve!  Overall volunteers 
contributed more than 200 hours towards stewardship projects this year.  We are 
extremely grateful for everything they helped us accomplish.

A new boardwalk replaces a makeshift temporary boardwalk at Neyer Preserve. 

Volunteers met at Sylvan Solace 
to remove Autumn Olive during 
one of many work sessions with 

Mike LeValley.

Huge piles of Autumn Olive 
that were removed during a 

volunteer work session. 

An area at Sylvan Solace 
Preserve that has been 
completely cleared of 

Autumn Olive. 



Holiday shopping that supports conservation is the best!
Visist cwc-mi.org for more information and to purchase their new favorite gift today!

CWC Anniversaries

The Chippewa Watershed Conservancy is 
starting to come of an age where we are ex-
periencing major milestone anniversaries.  The 
year 2020 marked our 35th year as an orga-
nization and the 25th anniversary of our first 
property, the Wakelin McNeel Preserve.  This 
coming year will see milestone anniversaries 
for two more CWC properties.  The first por-
tion of the Hiawatha Hills Preserve was donat-
ed to the CWC by Mid-Michigan College in 
1996.  Also celebrating its 25th anniversary in 
2021 will be Sylvan Solace Preserve.  This sev-
enty-eight acre preserve was donated to the 
CWC in November 1996 by Donald and Nancy 
Nagler.  Because Sylvan Solace is one of our 
four “flagship” preserves, over the next year 
we’ll be celebrating its Silver Anniversary with 
a series of special events, articles, and social 
media posts that highlight the property’s past, 
present, and future.

https://www.bonfire.com/bundy-hill-t-shirt/https://www.cwc-mi.org/connecting-with-the
-land-chippewa-watershed-conservancy/

https://www.cwc-mi.org/
limited-edition-print-available-now/



Staff
Mike LeValley
 Executive Director 
Alexis Hansen 
 Development and 

 Outreach Coordinator

Board of Directors
Steve Pung, President
Marnie Basney,Vice President
Marilyn Fosburg, Secretary
John Mitchell, Treasurer
Keith Frame
Jaime Griffis
Dyke Heinze
Sue Ann Kopmeyer
Stan Lilley
Tim Odykirk
Carey Pauquette

Donations In Memory Of
Steve Holder by 
	 Larry & Judy Schaftenaar
	 Linda & Bill Brown 
	 Elizabeth Miller
	 Edwin & Ruth Helwig
Kay Hufnagel by 
	 Larry & Judy Schaftenaar
Harold Cordum II by 
	 Naomi Staggs
Don Wilmot by
	 Long Beach Public Library

 

  

“Dedicated to serving your 
title and escrow needs”

Thank you to our 
2020 Business 

Sponsors

Krapohl Ford Lincoln Co.  

H&S Companies

Malley Construction 

Mount Pleasant Agency

Coyne Oil Corporation

Stay connected with CWC
www.cwc-mi.org

Thank you to each and 
every one of our volunteers 

and supporters!

Our 2020 Foundation Grant Support

The Herbert H. and Grace A.
 Dow Foundation

Mt. Pleasant Area Community 
  Foundation

Saginaw Bay WIN

United Way of Gratiot and 
  Isabella County

The Alden and Vada Dow Foundation 

THANK YOU TO OUR 
VOLUNTEERS 

Karen Green
Sister Marie Kopin
Pat Block
Hunter Torolski
Ben Zeitler
Sam Snyder
Ingmar Pack
Zack Kipfmiller
Katelyn Maylee
Quinn Cohoon
Jacob Foster
Jan Perkins
Cathy Murray
Gary Kramer
Charlie Walmsley
Melinda Prout
Dyke Heinze
Larry Schaftenaar
Judy Schaftenaar
Roger Hammer
Louise Hammer
Dave Degraaf
Kay Purtill
Stan Lilley
John Mitchell
Julie Arnold
Keith Tollenaere
and many more!
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YES!
I want to be a member of  
the Chippewa Watershed 
Conservancy.

Protecting Central Michigan’s 
Valuable Natural Resources

A Gift to Nature . . .                                

 Gives back for generations

Here is my contribution to help sustain operations:
	 $25 Tributary              	  $250 Bay	    
    	$50 Stream                             	  $500 Watershed

	 $100 River	                              $1,000 Great Lakes

	 I wish to remain anonymous
	 I wish to receive a paper newsletter

Name(s)______________________________________________________

Street Address________________________________________________

City_____________________________________State_____Zip__________

Phone_____________________Email_ _____________________________

	 Check Enclosed	 Bill My Card 	 Visa 	 Mastercard

Card Number_ ____________________________ Exp.______CVV#_ ____

Name on Card ________________________________________________

Make Check To:	 Chippewa Watershed Conservancy
Mail Check To:	 PO Box 896
	 Mt. Pleasant, MI 48804-0896

WIN-20


